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Meeting of the Executive Board KlM-I October 2018 
 
Meeting of the Executive Board KlM-I on October 11, 2018 
 
Minutes October 11, 2018 - Executive Summary  
 
 
On October 11, 2018, the Executive Board of KlM-I met in Zweibrücken 
(Landesgruppe Saar-Rhein-Pfalz) on the occasion of the IMP and Annual General 
Meeting KlM-I. 
 
The Executive Board reports on news in the KlM-I member countries. 
 
There were new elections in France and the new president is Ms. Magali Boulanger. 
 
Norway has elected a new chairman, Mr. Ernst Evensen. 
 
After the FCI Standard was submitted to the FCI via the VDH in 2014, the FCI made 
a statement for the first time this year. Almost all amendments were accepted. There 
were only a few notes which were commented on by KlM-Germany and sent back to 
the FCI. The FCI Standard Commission will deal with this again at its next meeting. 
 
Dietrich Berning presents a proposal for the description of the hunting characteristics 
of the Kleiner Münsterländer. 
 
The homepage has been re-designed. 
 
The account has continued to develop positively. The account was reviewed by the 
German auditors. There were no complaints. 
 
Acting President Dietrich Berning, Acting Vice President Cor Bottenheft and Acting 
Business Manager Jacqueline Mette are proposed by the Executive Board for re-
election. The Executive Board proposes Philipp Ita as new Vice President. Atle Jo-
hannesen is to receive guest status as representative of the Nordic countries. 
 
The Executive Board proposes that club pins can be purchased. The merit pins in 
silver and gold will be awarded by the Executive Board. 


